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Checked SCR in October 2016 with JC

Checked SCR with LH 4th July as part of the monitoring visit which focussed on safeguarding. On this occasion 4 files were pulled at random to ensure they replicated what was on the SCR. References, qualifications and identity documents were all present. Issue arose about DBS checks no longer being held on file. We are not permitted to do so but now check the document, record the number of the certificate. There were a couple of documents on file that related to foreign nationals that needed to be translated these were essentially certificates of conduct.

Attended meeting with JC on 5th May. Purpose was to review the safeguarding policy. The review was informed by the key document School Safeguarding Checklist. At the time of the meeting it was noted that there were other policies that linked closely to the safeguarding policy that were also presently under review including e safety policy, student media and ICT agreement, and the Staff conduct policy.  Understand the staff conduct policy review has now completed by DJ and the other policies have been reviewed and considered by S and P via email and recommended for approval.
The issue of what happens when a child changes address perhaps to live with the other parent in the event of separation and whether the date of the change of address is recorded on SIMs is due to be in place by September.

At this meeting JC and I both felt that it would be advisable to undertake an audit of student’s experiences of safeguarding and this took place yesterday as part of the most recent monitoring visit.
We also discussed the issue of safeguarding training of contractors, cleaners, invigilators. Although they undertake their own, SHS cannot guarantee its quality and therefore it was felt advisable that we should undertake such training with the agreement of the relevant parties.

We also ran through the school’s safeguarding structure and as you know we now have 4 DSLs. There was also a discussion of the various assemblies JC conducts on different safeguarding issues and their  importance in keeping our children safe.

We also discussed the work of the interventions team and our focus on early intervention. The school are in the process of putting the interventions tracking sheet on SIMs. Hopefully by September. Will assist in impact measurement.

As part of my role in the monitoring visit I visited the Oasis Centre and Waves and spoke to JP and three students. Also met with four year 10 students to discuss their experiences and understanding of safeguarding. LH and I also met with JC to discuss School’s safeguarding procedures and to see that those procedures were effective and being followed by reference to some safeguarding files. Also observed the visitor’s policy in action in reception and spoke to the on duty receptionist Julia.

I attended a one day course run by Essex for Safeguarding governors on 27th May. I provided a summary of the notes to LH, CH and JC. All of us met last month to review the format of the proposed monitoring visit in the light of the course information.
